

Office of the City Attorney

Michael P. May, City Attorney

Patricia A. Lauten, Deputy City Attorney

ASSISTANT CITY ATTORNEYS

Roger A. Allen Steven C. Brist Lana J. Mades Lara M. Mainella Amber R. McReynolds Marci A. Paulsen Adriana M. Peguero Kevin B. Ramakrishna Kate M. Smith Jaime L. Staffaroni John W. Strange Doran E. Viste Brittany A. Wilson Jennifer A. Zilavy Room 401, City-County Building

210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. Madison, Wisconsin 53703-3345 (Phone) 608-266-4511 (Fax) 608-267-8715 attorney @cityofmadison.com

LITIGATION ASSISTANT Patricia V. Gehler

September 25, 2018

Mr. Brian Mason The New Mr. Roberts 2116 Atwood Avenue Madison, WI 53704

6115 Bridge Road Madison, WI 53716

RE: The New Mr. Roberts ALERT Meeting

Dear Mr. Mason:

I thought I had drafted and sent a summary of our July 17, 2018 ALERT meeting, but I discovered I had only sent a summary email. My apologies for the tardiness of this communication.

At our July meeting, we discussed the historical neighbor complaints regarding Mr. Roberts in terms of noise from bands and noise in the parking lot, and your promise last year to "turn things around" at the establishment. You were very forthright and told us that you did not do what you said you were going to do in terms of making changes at Mr. Roberts. You also indicated that part of the reason for that was because you were sharing ownership of Mr. Roberts and you and your partner had different opinions in terms of implementing change. You informed us that you are now 100% owner of Mr. Roberts after buying out your partner in March.

We discussed the existing license conditions and you acknowledged you were aware of them and that you would operate within their bounds. You stated that you were interested in "low-volume" bands and that your plan was for Friday and Saturday night bands that would end performances by 10:30.

September 25, 2018 Mr. Brian Mason The New Mr. Roberts Page 2

You informed us that in addition to operational changes with Mr. Roberts, you renovated the interior and you were re-doing the façade for a total new look, which you hoped would help change the dynamic at the New Mr. Roberts.

At the time of our meeting, you were not sure if you had an established capacity for the basement area of the establishment. After the meeting, you sent me the sign you found that does establish capacity for the entire bar: 160 total capacity with 49 allowed in the basement. We discussed use of the basement area and you agreed that if you are using that area you would have a licensed bartender in the basement at all times it is in use.

The most persistent issue with Mr. Roberts has been the back door noise. Since we met in July, I am aware of one complaint of noise due to the back door being open. Officers responded to the complaint and found six patrons in the bar and no music on. The bartender told the officer that she had taken boxes out to the dumpster. Since there have not been subsequent complaints regarding the back door and noise, I am hopeful that you have made operational changes to permanently address that issue.

Thank you for working cooperatively with the City.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Zilavy

Assistant City Attorney

Copy: Captain Jason Freedman

Sergeant Alex Berkovitz Alder Marsha Rummel

ALRC